Western Massachusetts Library Advocates
	Board of Directors Meeting

August 14, 2014

9:30 am

MLS-West  

Whately, Mass.

 



	 


Present:  Bonnie Isman, Betty Johnson, Judy Clini, Jan Resnick, John Ramsay, Mary Kronholm, Eric Poulin
 
President Judy Clini called the meeting to order at 9:48 am.  
 
Minutes of the July 17, 2014 Board meeting were accepted.   
 
Treasurer’s Report.  No report.  
 
Whately building.  Judy reported that MLS has taken the Whately property off the market. The most recent buyer has withdrawn his offer. The search for new office space is suspended.  MLS is expecting an offer in September from the Tri-town emergency services group (Whately, Deerfield, and Sunderland). The MLS Board will meet at MLS-Whately on September 15 at 1 p.m. to hear a proposal first hand.  If accepted, the purchase would require time for approval by the three towns.  Several WMLA Board members plan to attend. 
 
WMLA website.  No report.
 
Membership.  Bonnie distributed a draft of the membership renewal letter for comments. We discussed possible ways of reaching new members, such as asking Erin Williams-Hart, the new Friends and Trustees consultant at the MBLC, to post an announcement on the group email lists and getting labels for mailings by delivery. Renewal letters will be mailed in September. 
 
Fall Author Program.  Jan is planning a November date for the author program with Michael Ponsor. She also announced the opening of the fabulous new So. Hadley Public Library on Saturday, September 13.  Save the date!
 
Annual Meeting.  Mary Anne Antonellis confirmed by email that Celeste Bruno will be our featured speaker on October 8. Bonnie is waiting to hear back from Valley Gives. Judy wants to send out publicity before September 1 to ensure a good turnout.  There will be two vacancies to fill on the Board. Bonnie’s term is up, and Chris Lindquist’s slot is vacant.  Eric will work on nominations, but he teaches that day and cannot attend the Annual Meeting. 
 
Uniform Electronic Legal Material Act.   Judy sent emails to show WMLA’s support of the UELMA. The bill is still in the House Ways and Means committee with a favorable recommendation. The legislature is now in ‘informal session’, and the next formal session won’t be until January 2015. 
 
Vacancy on the MBLC.  Jan has requested information from the Governor’s Office on the nomination process for the Board of Library Commissioners. There doesn’t seem to be a formal process or set dates for when terms start and end. Because a Commissioner resigned and left, a vacancy exists now.  
State Aid Review.  Both Mary and Jan will be on the committee to review state aid for the MBLC, as well as Molly Fogarty from the Springfield City Library.  Western Mass. will be well represented. 
 
New Business

Western Mass. representation.  Board members were urged to promote openings on the State Advisory Council on Libraries to western Mass. librarians and friends before the end of August.   Betty noted that there will likely be three western Mass. librarians on the MLS Board next year.    
 
MLA Legislative Committee & Advocacy.  John will be working with Greg Pronevitz and others to develop a series of workshops on advocacy skills, sponsored by the MLA Legislative Committee.  Bonnie recommended taking a look at webinars sponsored by MASSCreative, a new advocacy group for creative arts organizations.  Mary said Rep. Kate Hogan is planning to have a meeting of the full Library Caucus in January. This may have an impact on the Legislative Breakfast schedule.  
Meeting adjourned at 11:00 am  
 
Submitted by Bonnie Isman 

Next Board meeting:  Thursday, Sept. 11 at 9:30 am 
 

